
One Day Temporary Lot 30 Closure 
 WED 11/13/2013 

 
 
As a safety precaution the majority of Lot 30 (corner of 43rd Street and Hampton Blvd) will be closed for 
one day, Wednesday, 11/13/2013.  The closure is necessary to accommodate a large crane that will be 
lifting equipment to the rooftop of Gornto to replace the HVAC system.  Alternative parking is available 
in the 43rd Street Garage (Garage B) at the corner of 43rd Street and Bluestone Avenue. 
 
In addition to vehicles, Lot 30 will be closed to pedestrians.  Pedestrian access to campus will still be 
available on the sidewalks along 43rd Street and Hampton Blvd.  The Monarch Loop shuttle stop located 
in Lot 30 will also be temporarily relocated to 43rd Street between the Library and Gornto during the 
closure.  Lot 30 will reopen late Wednesday evening; however there will be future short-term closures.  
We apologize for the inconvenience.  Should you have any additional questions, please contact the 
Office of Transportation and Parking Services at 683-4004. 
Sincerely, 
 
Transportation and Parking Services 
Old Dominion University 
4310 Elkhorn Ave 
Norfolk, VA 23529 
P 757-683-4004 
F 757-683-3194 
E Parking@odu.edu 
 
www.odu.edu/parking 
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